Finance Committee Minutes

For December 13, 2006
Room 5, Town Hall

Present:  Mr. Mastascusa, Mr. Johnson, Mr. Jones, Sr., Ms. Hurlbut, Mr. Hoadley
Mr. Westervelt and Mr. Casazza
Absent: Mr. Wolpin and Mr. Kelliher
Guests:  Mr. Tassone, Finance Director, Mr. Balukonis, Town Administrator and Selectmen, Mr. Mauceri, Dave Hanlon, DPW Director, Mark Clark, Water Superintendent, and Carol Bourque, member of the Water Commission
At 7:30, Mr. Mastascusa, Chair, called the meeting to order.

Mr. Hanlon was asked about the Rt. 62 Project.  He said that the town only has a contract with Mass Highway and S. & R. Construction.  He said the town’s responsibilities of the project have been taken care of.
Mr. Hanlon reported that John Welch, in charge of building maintenance, had an accident in his van and it was totaled.  The insurance company is issuing $5,500 for the accident.  John is now renting a van at $30 a day and they need to decide whether to lease or purchase a new van.
Mr. Clark, Mr. Hanlon and Mrs. Bourque discussed the water rates with members and advised them that there is a $32,000 deficit due to prior year debt.  Mr. Clark said that they wouldn’t like to increase the rates.  The infrastructure cost to new homes is outdated and should be raised to $2,000 for new connections to tie into the water system.  Also a seasonal rate over six months, May to October, could be charged to any one using 5,500 gallons.  They said that the Stickney Fund is also another account that has been used in the past for water capital items.  Brad Jones, Sr., questioned the use of the Stickney Fund for operating budget items or offsetting a budget deficit.
Mr. Hanlon was questioned what would happen at the end of the three year contract for trash.  Mr. Hanlon said he wouldn’t know until the next budget meeting.
Reserve Fund Transfer
Mr. Jones, Sr., explained the $1,000 reserve fund request for a third party appraiser made by the Assessing Dept. to review all of Teradyne’s property.

MR. JONES, SR., MOVED, SECONDED BY MS. HURLBUT AND VOTED 7-0, TO APPROVE THE RESERVE FUND TRANSFER OF $1,000 TO THE ASSESSING BUDGET.

Mr. Tassone passed out information showing where the FY08 budget is at , the deficit and what is projected.  

Mr. Jones, Sr., attended the last School Dept. meeting and advised members that they are reflecting a “Carry Forward scenario – not level funded.  Mr. Jones, Sr, explained the facts about any Batchelder reimbursement.  Mr. Mauceri and Mr. Balukonis didn’t feel that the town would make out that well.  Mr. Mauceri outlined some items that might impact the town’s expenses, such as, the Eisenhaure taking lawsuits, special education suits and the overpayment of the town of  Cops Fast money that will need to be paid back.

Mr. Tassone supplied information on the Fire Dept. overtime and information on revolving accounts, grants and gifts.
The next meeting of the Finance Committee was set for Wednesday, December 20, 2006.
MR. CASAZZA MOVED, SECONDED BY MS. HURLBUT, TO ADJOURN THE MEETING at 8:45 PM.

Approved
__________________________        Dated:____________________
